
 

Construction 
Notice 
ENG21-61 Bridge Replacement  
Nelson Lake Road Bridge #3000 
The City of Greater Sudbury will be  
replacing Nelson Lake Road Bridge over Rapid 
River, approximately 500 m West of Desmarais 
Road. 
Construction by the City’s contractor,  
Belanger Construction Ltd., will be carried out 
between June 2021 and October 2021. 
Work will take place 
Monday to Friday, 
7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Final road surface will be completed on October 
15th, 2021. 
Please note these timelines are subject to change. 

Construction Details: 
• Replacing existing bridge with a single lane 

concrete slab-on-girder bridge; 
• Constructing temporary single lane detour 

bridge to maintain traffic; 
• Installing new guiderails and energy 

attenuating end treatments; 
• Improved drainage by installing road 

drainage channels and ditching; 
• Installing scour protection; 
• Regrading and paving bridge approaches. 

 

 

 

During construction, there may be dust and noise in the area. The City makes every effort to reduce the impact to 
nearby residents and business owners. Thank you for your patience as we work to improve the roads and 
infrastructure in your neighbourhood. The City of Greater Sudbury and its contractors are committed to public safety 
and will monitor the ongoing progress of construction. 

Questions about construction can be directed to: 
Field Inspector:   Project Manager:    
Sean Millsap    Chris Cornell, P.Eng.                            
705-669-8076                        705-674-4455, extension 4239   
sean.millsap@exp.com             chris.cornell@greatersudbury.ca  



 

 

Traffic:   
Plans are in place to manage traffic in the area to ensure the safety of workers and residents. Nelson Lake 
Road will be reduced to a single lane, which will include a detour bridge over Rapid River controlled by 
traffic signals.  
You may experience some delays while travelling through the construction site.  

 

Road and Sidewalk Access:   
Safe access for pedestrians will be maintained. Parents are reminded to teach children about road safety in 
active construction zone areas. Residents who have accessibility needs, such as wheelchair access, are 
asked to contact the Field Inspector or Project Manager listed on this notice.  

 

Emergency Services and Public Transit: 
Access for police, fire and paramedic services vehicles will be maintained at all times.  
Public transit detours may occur during construction. Please call GOVA at 705-675-3333 or visit 
www.greatersudbury.ca/gova/ for information.  Should the work affect the school bus route, the Sudbury 
Student Services Consortium will inform you of any changes to the scheduled route. 

 


